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FOCUS
Great Horwood and Singleborough

So, after a quick breakfast at 7.00 we set off from base camp (the Crown in Horton -in-
Ribblesdale) to tackle the first peak Pen-Y-Gent. The sun was shining, there was a cold wind and 
we immediately began to climb out of the village with the peak looming in front of us. A steady 
climb, but the last 100m are very steep, partially scrambling up the rocks, nevertheless we made 
the summit in an hour and 8 minutes. 
Feeling elated we enjoyed the best part of the walk, nearly 3 hours across the Yorkshire dales 
to the Ribblehead viaduct, carrying the Settle to Carlisle railway. After a quick refreshment stop 
with the support team (June and Sue) we set off again. The weather was now very close and 
the next peak Whernside is a long, slow ascent that took us a further couple of hours, followed 
by a very steep descent to meet the team once more. The weather had now closed in and it 
was threatening rain, undeterred we set off for Ingleborough and climbed gradually, until we 
discovered another almost vertical climb, up towards the summit... not that we could see where 
the summit was at this point! 
Indeed, when we got there you could hardly see 20 metres, let alone views of Morecambe Bay as 
would have been on a clear day, just mist and an eyrie, almost lunar, landscape but we knew we 
would complete the challenge with just a couple of hours walk back to Horton to go. 
We arrived back into Horton at 18.00 giving a total time of 10 hours and 40 minutes, well within 
the challenge of 12 hours. 
The first pint of Black Sheep has never tasted so good as we toasted our success in the Crown, 
although Andrew had a soft drink having been unable to source a pot of tea!
Many thanks to all who have donated, so far, we have raised £1900 for the Church redecoration 
and Focus.
If you still would like to donate please do at www.justgiving.com/crowdfunding/david-brazier-1 . 
Thanks also to June and Sue for being an admirable support team and to the Crown in Great 
Horwood for supporting our challenge at the World Gin Day on June 9th. 
Finally, the question everyone asks me is what next, the truth is we don’t know yet but hopefully 
we will be doing something again next year – perhaps with slightly less climbing involved!

Russell Margerrison, Rev Andrew Lightbown and David Brazier 
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Advertising and copy deadline for next issue of Focus : 15th August
To advertise or submit articles email: editor@ghfocus.com

See centre pages for photos 
from the day and the winner of 

our writing competition
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St James’ Services for JULY 2018 
			   Sidesmen	 Reader	 Intercessor
1st July	 11.00am	 Holy Communion	 N Weir	 C Finnemore 	 D Brazier

8th July	 11.00am	 Come and Praise     	 P Moyles	 H Moyles	 Clergy	    

15th July	 11.00am	 Holy Communion 	 I Lamberton	 J Brigden	 I Lamberton	

22nd July 	 11.00am	 Come and Share	 D Brazier	 C Finnemore	 Clergy

29th July	 11.00am	 Holy Communion	 N Weir	  I Lamberton	 D Brazier

St James’ Services for AUGUST 2018
5th Aug	 11.00am	 Holy Communion	 R Margerrison	 J Margerrison	  R Margerrison

12th Aug	 11.00am	 Come and Praise	 P Moyles              S Brazier	 Clergy	

19th Aug	 11.00am	 Holy Communion	 I Lamberton	 J BrIgden	 I Lamberton

26th Aug	 Benefice Service – St Laurence Church, Winslow			 

2nd Sept	 11.00am    Holy Communion	     J Margerrison      R Margerrison     J Margerrison
 
Church Key Rota:	 July – Rita Essam tel 714424, August – Ian Lamberton – tel 715968
Benefice Service 
There will be no service at St James’ Church on 26th August. The Benefice service of Holy Communion will be 
held at St Laurence Church, Winslow, starting at 9.30am.  All welcome.  

Church TimesRev Andrew Lightbown   e-mail alightbown@hotmail.co.uk   phone 01296 712564

www.winslowbenefice.org.uk

Great Horwood Village Fete – Saturday 7th 
July
Just a reminder that the fete committee will be door 
to door collecting during the first week in July.  Any 
bottles, filled jars for the jarbola, plants and cakes 
gratefully received, or bring on the morning. 
PLEASE NOTE THAT ANY VEHICLE THAT WOULD 
NORMALLY BE PARKED ON THE GREEN SHOULD BE 
REMOVED BY 9.00am ON SATURDAY 7th JULY SO 
WE CAN START SETTING UP FOR THE VILLAGE FETE. 
Thank you
David Brazier

TEDDY BEARS PICNIC 
Thursday 12th July at 11.30.  To be held in St Laurence 
Church Winslow.   
The Rev Andrew Lightbrown will lead with the theme 
‘Feeding of the Five Thousand’ 
This is a pre-school event. (Games and activities and 
ice cream provided).  Please bring your picnic and 
teddy bear. 
See you there  

Village Hall News
Available to hire for meetings, parties 
and other functions.
We also hire out our tables and chairs.
For more information contact Gill Wood on 01296 
712165.
Post Office coffee morning
Every Wednesday morning from 9.30 to 11.30. If you 
have any free time on a Wednesday morning our band 
of helpers could always do with some extra help.
Art and Craft Group
We meet every Friday morning between 9.00 and 
midday. We cover a wide range of crafts and are 
always willing to try something new. Our painters and 
drawers will also give advice if we want to try painting 
and drawing.
It’s a really friendly morning and of course we have 
to refresh ourselves with coffee and biscuits and 
sometimes cake. We welcome visitors so if you feel a 
bit lonely one Friday come and visit us.
Contact Gill on 01296 712165

THANK YOU 
We would like to say a massive thank you to everyone 
who helped us with the Plant Sale.  Those who gave 
plants, cakes and time,and thank you to all who came 
and purchased the plants.  We were very grateful.  A 
sum of £800 was raised for the Church. 
Lindsay and Margaret 

THANK YOU 
My family and I would like to express our thanks to 
everyone for all your care and support, flowers and 
cards of condolences which we received upon Gerry’s 
sudden and unexpected death.  It makes one appreciate, 
especially at such a time, how special it is to live and be 
part of a small village community where your friends 
and neighbours are there to help you through difficult 
times. Your concern, friendship and cups of tea were 
greatly appreciated. Thank you all very much. 
Margaret Michalski 
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Four-day�booster�course�for�children�sitting�
the�Bucks�11plus�exam�in�September�2018�

•� 3-hour�courses�on�4�consecutive�days�at�the�end�

•� Qualified,�experienced�teacher�of�KS2�and�11plus�

•� Activities�and�exercises�to�revise�all�areas�of�the�
Bucks�GL�assessment�transfer�tests:�verbal�skills,�

with�audio�instructions,�to�fully�prepare�children�for�

�

11+�

Holiday�Course�

Great�Horwood�

�
�

Bucks�GL�Assessment�September�2018�
�

28th�August�–�31st�August�2018�
�

�

�
�

�

of�the�summer�holidays�
�

�
�

•� Small�group�sizes�for�individualised�support�

�

�

�

including�comprehension,�English�technical�and�
verbal�reasoning,�non-verbal�reasoning,�spatial�
reasoning�and�mathematics�
�
�

•� Includes�one�timed�familiarisation�assessment�
�

the�experience�of�the�Bucks�transfer�test�
�

•� Each�session�will�include�a�short�break�and�
refreshments,�with�relaxation�and�meditation�
techniques�to�build�resilience�and�prevent�stress�in�
children�preparing�for�the�transfer�test�
�

•� Morning�and�Afternoon�sessions�available�
�
�

�

Please�note�that�these�sessions�will�be�most�
beneficial�to�those�children�who�have�had�some�
familiarisation with 11plus materials during Year 5. If�
your�child�is�unfamiliar�with�test�materials,�please�
contact�me�for�preparation�advice�and�support.�

�

Tuesday�28th�August�
to�

Friday�31st�August�

�

Great�Horwood�Scout�Hut�
School�End�

Great�Horwood�
MK17�0RG�

�

1:1�booster�

or�regular�tutoring�

also�available�

in�summer�holidays:�

Please�email�for�details�

�

Course cost:
£180�

�

For�more�details�or�to�
book�a�place,�please�

contact:�

�

Wendy�Wright�Tutoring�
wrightw1@hotmail.co.uk�

07769�261925�

Tickets: 01280 825710 thearts@stowe.co.uk
Stowe Buckingham MK18 5EH www.artsatstowe.co.uk 

13 - 17 August 
Where the Waters Wave 

Summer Activities at Arts at Stowe

25 - 28 July 
Chamber Music Course
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To advertise in Focus, please email 

editor@ghfocus.com. for rates.

Short Story Writing Competition
The imaginations of the pupils of Great Horwood 
School ran riot as we received stories of many visitors 
to the village. We had Aliens, ET, Sherlock Holmes, 
Captain Underpants, Fairies, Roman Soldiers along 
with ghosts and even a few murderers. However, 
Grace age 9 kept our feet on the ground with her 
description of what life in Great Horwood has to offer 
so congratulations to Grace on being our winner. We 
hope you enjoy it:

Great Horwood is a beautiful place its got a park, a 
garage, a church and much more. I’m here to tell you 
about this inspirational place. Let’s start at the school. 
The teachers are so clever you will love this primary 
school with kind pupils and clever teachers it’s got it 
all.
Now let’s move to the church which has a lovely 
picture of Jesus and Mary and Joseph. Great Horwood 
School come to this church to do holy things its 
maybe old but it’s certainly worth coming to.
After that we have the row of houses they are very 
nice and big and the bricks are a lovely colour and you 
will have very polite and friendly neighbours. We have 
some news from the people in the yellow house let’s 
introduce Amber. Hello Amber – Hello Grace I love this 
village, I wouldn’t want to live anywhere else the park 
is awesome and so much fun and the school is lovely 
I’ve got so many friends I love it. Thank you for that 
quote Amber so you have heard from her visit Great 
Horwood.
Now we have the grown ups favourite place the two 
pubs! The food is lovely and the drinks are refreshing 
you should definitely go there for a meal.
Let’s move on to the sheep who just wander around 
the fields you can go and see them where ever you 
want but remember be quiet or they might run away,
I love Great Horwood as well but I wouldn’t love it as 
much if I didn’t have my friends with me.
Next there is the park swings, slides, monkey bars its 
so much fun it’s one of my favourite places in Great 
Horwood, you can also watch fireworks there on 
bonfire night.
Right next to the school there is a garage this garage 
is filled with cars (which is a good thing because it 
must be a popular which means its good). We also 
have lovely flowers in the school field that start to 
grow ion spring and some daisies, buttercups and 
daffodils they are so beautiful.
There is a place called College Wood even though it’s 
not near the school it’s really good you will have so 
many adventures there. You should definitely come to 
Great Horwood. 
Finally theres the Brownie hut (I’m one of the brownie 
guides) you will definitely love it they do fun activities 
and go into the wood which is so much fun if you have 
a daughter bring her to brownies.
So there you have it some of my favourite places in 
Great Horwood. I hope you’ve been inspired to come 
to this amazing place.

GREAT HORWOOD SILVER BAND
We were very sad to hear that our Vice 
President Linda Goodwin has passed 
away. Linda was a long-time supporter of 
the band along with husband Len. Linda 
attended most band rehearsals as well 
as helping for many years at our Concerts and various 
other functions. Both Linda and Len came on our music 
tours in Germany with us. Linda will be greatly missed 
by us all. We send our deepest sympathy to Linda’s 
daughter Liz and son in law Gary who were a great 
support to Linda. 
The order for the bands new burgundy reversible fleeces 
has now been completed and will be very welcome at 
cold and wet engagements.  I have attached a photo 
of Rhys our youngest player wearing his new Fleece in 
the hope that you may be able to include it. 
We will be playing for the Thornton College Fete on 
Sunday 24th June 12.30pm and on Saturday 7th July 
for the Great Horwood Church Fete 1pm on the Village 
Green, at Carey Lodge Wing Care home on Sunday 15th 
July from 3pm and Aston Abbotts Fete on Saturday 
July 28th from 1pm. 
You can read all our latest news on the band website at 
www.greathorwoodband.com 
New members and learners are always welcome
Beryl
01908510809   beryl.lack@btinternet.com

Horwode Pece
Picnic on the Pece took place on a glorious 
sunny day in June. Our thanks go to the 
wonderful Giocoso Band for entertaining us 
so brilliantly. Next organised event to take 
place at the Rec will be the Fireworks in November. 
As many of you may be aware, we have an issue with 
drainage between the toddler and teenage area. At 
present we have it cordoned off and are in the process 
of figuring out what best to do with it, please bear with 
us.  
We have had some petty, but frustratingly annoying, 
vandalism take place over the last couple of weeks. 
All along the base footrest of the shelter someone 
has taken it upon themselves to gouge the wood, it 
looks for all the world as though they have stabbed a 
compass in and dragged it up to such an extent that 
the wood is now very splintered. We have shaved this 
down so that it does not hurt anyone. This has also 
happened to a lesser degree on the silver bands’ bench 
and the top picnic table. Could we ask parents to speak 
to their children and see if anyone knows who or how 
this has happened and also to be vigilant and report 
any vandalism if they see it happening. This also goes 
to anyone using the Rec. We work very hard at keeping 
it a place to be proud of within the village and are 
saddened when something so mindless happens. 
Cathy Holland 



6July 2018

 

For all your signal reception and AV installation requirements 
Contact your LOCAL expert, established 1988 

We have moved but still cover this area 
  Tel:    01869 346806 
  Mob: 07836 204315 

info@tvandsatellite.co.uk 
www.tvandsatellite.co.uk 

 

 TV and Radio aerials  
 Distribution systems  
 Aerial installs and repairs 
 TV wall installations 
 Freesat and other satellite systems  
 Commercial & Multi-dwelling systems 
 Closed circuit television 
 Automated home technology 
 City & Guilds qualified 

 

 

 

 
1 Town Well End, Fritwell, Bicester, OX27 7QD 

“Why leave the comfort of your own 
home to have a great haircut?”

I am one of Britain’s top stylists with

over 10 years’ experience as manager 

and Art Director for Toni and Guy. 

Book me to come  
to your home  
at a time of  

your choosing

50% OFF INTRODUCTORY OFFER
FOR ALL NEW CLIENTS

Tel: O7738 658234
www.superhairday.co.uk

sumin@superhairday.co.uk  

Visit Superhairday on Facebook for 33 of 5star 

  . reviews from my clients and pictures!
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Chairman’s Monthly Report :  Last Meeting – Monday 11 June 2018

Members of the Parish Council
Mary Saunders   Chairman                   01296 713610
marysaundersghpc@outlook.com
John Gilbey        Vice-Chairman            01296 711915
johnwgilbey@gmail.com 
Nigel Heywood                                  01296 711558
nheywood11@gmail.com                   07847 627044
Jane Holland                                     01296 715704
jhghpc@icloud.com
John Huskinson                                 01296 292411 
johnhuskinsonghpc@outlook.com
Gavin Laird                                        01296 712798
gavinlairdghpc@gmail.com                 
Angela Mayne                                    01296 715400
angelamayneghpc@outlook.com

Clerk to the Council
Mrs Amanda Cliffe                             01296 715829
clerk@greathorwoodpc.org.uk

Parish Council Website                              
www.bucksinfo.net/greathorwoodpc
Great Horwood Village Hall Bookings      01296  712165
Doctors Car Service                            07704 140110
Winslow and District Community Bus   01296 715786
Aylesbury Vale Dial-a-Ride                  01296 330088

Community Police Officer                        
PCSO Rachel Found                  Tel: 101
rachel.found@thamesvalley.pnn.police.uk 

GREAT HORWOOD PARISH COUNCIL
Useful Contact Details

The Meeting of Great Horwood Parish 
Council on 11 June continued with 
annual tasks and approved the report 
and accounts for auditing.  Councillors 
are grateful to the Clerk for keeping 

the finances in good order throughout the year – and 
particularly since the TSB meltdown which has created 
additional difficulties.

The  Parish Council was pleased to learn that the 
Horwode Pece equipment had passed its annual 
inspection by RoSPA.  Only very minor matters were 
raised in the report and this excellent result is a great 
tribute to the Horwode Pece Management Committee 
who spend many hours ensuring that the Pece is in 
good condition and the equipment is safe.  It is thanks 
to them that Horwode Pece is such an asset for the 
community.  Incidentally, it was good to be able 
to celebrate this at the ‘Picnic on the Pece’ the day 
before the meeting.  The weather was fine and Giocoso 
provided musical entertainment for the picnickers.  All 
in all, it was a good occasion.

There was the usual round of planning related matters 
to consider at the meeting.  In addition the Parish 

Council gave preliminary consideration to the survey 
of the junction of Spring Lane with Winslow Road.  
Other day-to-day matters relating to roads and 
maintenance around the village were also considered.  
The uncertainty about the future of this area (caused 
by issues relating to the Local Plan (VALP) and the 
reorganisation of local government and the route of the 
Oxford Cambridge Expressway), however, continues 
and makes it difficult to put in hand many plans for the 
future.

As the Parish Council, like FOCUS, takes a break in 
August, may I take this opportunity to wish you all 
enjoyable and restful holidays.

If you have any items that you would like to bring to the 
Council’s attention at any time please contact the Clerk 
or any Councillor.  We are always pleased to welcome 
residents to our monthly meeting during which there is 
always a public participation period.  The next meeting 
is to be held at 7.30 pm on Monday 9 July 2018 in the 
Village Hall.

Mary Saunders 
Chairman, Great Horwood Parish Council 
marysaundersghpc@outlook.com

GREAT HORWOOD HEADQUARTES
WANTED LIST:

6 x Tangier’s with gas attachments 
2 x Large Coleman Shelters with Sides

6 x Canvas Bell Tents 4 meters 
6 x Trestle Tables

12 x Benches 
Gas Berco 

Small Fridge/Freezer
Cooker

Microwave Oven
Wi-Fi to all parts of the Building

Redesign of internal layout of Headquarters 
and carry out work

Build Extension to Headquarters

If you are able to supply any of the above 
or make a donation then we would really 
appreciate it.
If you are able to help with fund raising, then 
please contact 

Yvonne Taylor – Group Scout Leader
adcbandc@uwclub.net

07931 585926

Project Co Cordinator Required!
Singleborough based National Event Childcare company, 
Nipperbout, are looking for a creative, highly organized 
individual to manage, support and coordinate our events 
from conception to completion. You need to have IT skills 
and be able to drive.

For further details please call 01296 712658
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PARISH PUMP

HORWOOD FEAST 2018 -Extra day to 
accommodate the DODGEMS!
The fair will arrive on SATURDAY 4th August and 
leave on Wednesday 8th Aug 3 FULL DAYS of the 
fair (Sunday to Tuesday) to enjoy. Cars on the Green will 
need to be moved by 1.30pm on Saturday
PILCH LANE
Our thanks go to Bucks County Council for patching Pilch 
Lane.  The large potholes on Singleborough Lane have 
gone and the worst part was “jet patched” in time for the 
North Bucks Show.  The operation was reasonably painless 
compared to previous roadworks and the village was not 
blighted with extra lorry traffic. It has been a delight on a 
sunny day to walk the lane and see all ages enjoying the 
countryside.  Watching the wild life can be very rewarding 
and I recently found a buzzard’s nest.  Our footpaths are 
very well kept thanks to Robert Deuchar and easy to walk at 
this time of year.  My husband walked a neighbouring village 
footpath recently and came back drenched due to the long 
grass.  Great Horwood is very lucky to have such a dedicated 
volunteer as Robert.

BUCKS COUNTY COUNCIL
I often find myself having a moan to our local and 
district councils so I thought it was time to balance 
the scales a little with some BCC factoids.  In 2017, 
BCC repaired over 30,000 serious road defects and 5899 
street lights, signs and bollards. 35,823 gullies were cleared 
and 99 gritting runs completed over the winter.  They maintain 
6000 signs and bollards, 3200 km of carriageway, 2480 km 
of footway, 79,000 gullies, 335 traffic installations including 
traffic lights, 28,000 street lights, 112 pedestrian crossings 
and 500 structures including bridges. In April they repaired 
5646 road defects, 376 lights and signs and cut 600,701 sq 
metres of urban grass. This doesn’t get them off the hook 
but it does give some perspective.  Devolution is not without 
its problems but it has brought the village fortnightly grass 
cutting between April and September.  Non devolved council 
grasses are cut 4 times a year by BCC.

WEEDS IN GUTTERS
The Parish Council is looking into the best ways 
of tidying the local gutters by weed killing in the 
village.  One of our councillors is very experienced 
in the use of these chemicals which is reassuring.  Modern 
sprayers keep the amount of chemicals to a minimum but 
the operation still needs care, consideration and some nice 
weather. 

DUSTBIN COLLECTION DAY 
Our dustbin collection day could change in 
September.  Letters will be sent to householders 
in July and/or August to confirm.  AVDC Dist. Cllr. 

Sir Beville Stanier told the Parish Council that new dustcarts 
had been purchased that have larger fuel tanks and the 
capacity to take food waste in the same cart. As a result, 
fewer vehicles will be needed, making fewer returns to the 
depot for refuelling.  There will be no change to the current 
pattern of alternate waste/recycling or to the garden waste 
collection.

SPEEDING
The sentinel camera has been deployed on the Winslow Road 
recently in an early morning session (7.30 to 9.00 am) with 
Trevor and Graham.   Over 50 cars were captured on video 
although not all could be identified.  Successful captures 
were passed to Thames Valley Police for further action.  More 
volunteers are still needed.

PARKING
PLEASE KEEP GREAT HORWOOD A SAFE 
PLACE FOR ALL.

Parking remains a problem and no real progress has really 
been made.  The High St at school drop off and collection 
times is tricky and Little Horwood Road could be a problem 
in the future, especially with construction traffic for new 
developments. We do appreciate the efforts made by 
residents in Spring Lane to park outside the white lines when 
they can.  The Spring Lane junction survey report has been 
received and is being given careful thought.  A copy has been 
passed to Winslow for consideration with respect to the 598 
houses planned by AVDC for the Great Horwood Road below 
the Washbrook bridge (as part of the Vale of Aylesbury 
Local Plan).  We hope that Bucks County Council and AVDC 
will take note of the report when considering the effects on 
traffic through the village.

Please remember to park thoughtfully in the village. 
Thank you.
A BENCH FOR THE GREEN
A replacement bench has been chosen for the 
Green.  We plan to have a sturdy traditional wooden bench 
such as pictured.  It will be the same size as the wooden 
bench it is replacing and positioned on the Green over the 
summer.
Mandy Cliffe
Parish Clerk Great Horwood
clerk@greathorwoodpc.org.uk 01296 715829

A few pictures from the Three Peaks Challenge
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W.I. News
We had a lovely trip to Chavenage House in the 
Cotswolds with a coffee stop at Burford Garden 
Centre.  Mrs Lowsley-Williams whose family own 
Chavenage House is the granddaughter of Norman 
McCorquodale who owned Winslow Hall and her 
mother, Pamela, is buried in Winslow churchyard.  
The beautiful house was built in Tudor times and 
very little has changed since. Many films and TV 
series have been produced there including Poldark.
Nikki Day gave us a demonstration of how she 
makes her silver jewellery and brought some of her 
creations along for us to see at our June meeting. 
We are looking forward to our next meeting in July 
when Ian Jones is giving a talk about his Bomb 
Disposal activities and this meeting is open to 
husbands and partners etc. who might be interested 
in this topic.
Several trips are arranged for the coming year varying from the theatre, walks, a Chocolate Factory 
visit and another outing to Burford as we would have enjoyed spending more time there.
Angela welcomed some new members and visitors this month so if you would like to come along 
to any of our meetings please ring Angela Mayne: 715400 or Monica Gilbey: 711915 you would also 
be very welcome.

GREAT HORWOOD GUIDES AND BROWNIES

The Guides and Brownies are enjoying a 
variety of different activities this term. The 
Guides have been doing outdoor cooking, 
pitching a traditional patrol tent and playing 
human hungry hippos. The Brownies have 
been using the points of the compass to 
make giant string pictures, bottle-feeding 
lambs and playing lots of different games. 
Both groups have been pond-dipping and 
the Guides were delighted to discover that 
Great Crested Newts have returned to the 
school conservation area again this year. An 
evening of making and drinking mocktails 
(non-alcoholic cocktails) was a real hit with 
Brownies and Guides and both groups 
are working on some special badges: the 
Trefoil Guild 75th Anniversary Challenge, 
the Future Girl badge for which the girls 
had to decide which world issues are most 
important to them and the World Wildlife 
Fund ‘Throw Away’ badge about rubbish 
and recycling. Following on from their work 
on this badge, the girls make this request:

Clare Martin  

Please Protect Our World

This term Great Horwood Brownies & Guides 
are helping the WWF to protect our world. 
They have learnt that glass bottles can take 
over 10,000 years to finally disintegrate in landfill and lots of other 
things take a lot more time than you thought they would to rot 
away, especially plastics and glass. Surprisingly, almost every 
material can be recycled but not enough people do recycle so we 
should make sure to always put our litter in the right bin.

Please make sure that you pick up your litter. The Brownies and 
Guides went to College Wood and did some litter-picking to clear 
up all the mess that people have made. We found lots of bags 
of dog muck that people hadn’t taken home to put in their bin, 
disposable barbecues and even a whole wheel from a car. I hope 
you will join us to help protect the environment and living creatures.

Here is a poster that my friend Amber made especially for FOCUS 
and photos of a few of us on our litter-picking journey.

By Joanna (age 8)
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Winslow Community Bus 
www.winslowbus.com  

wdcbenquiries@btconnect.com   Tel: 01296 715786

Everyone is eligible to come on the bus, we pick up near to your house, please ring Sue for more information. 
*Denotes bus pass accepted.
EVERY Wednesday  morning – Winslow Market Day bus*  – Pickups Claydons, Horwoods, Swanbourne, Mursley, Nash, Whaddon 
£3.00 return, free with bus pass. Ring for details.

EVERY Friday & Saturday morning – Aylesbury Market Bus* – Pickups Winslow, Horwoods, Mursley Swanbourne Weedon (Sat 
only) £4.50 return, free with bus pass.

ALL are welcome to come on the Community Bus –we pick up near to your home and carry your shopping for you if you’re 
good!

Tuesday July 3rd 	 Buckingham Bus – 1 hour town, 1 hour Tesco. Door to door, bus pass accepted, otherwise only £4.50 		
			   return.

*Sunday 8th July 	 A day out in Brighton with its pebbled beach, Brighton Pier’s and the Royal Pavilion, not to mention The 	
			   Lanes for shopping. Only £20.00.

Thursday July 12th	 Westcroft Shopping* Morrisons, Boots, Aldi etc free with bus pass. Departs Winslow 9.30am, village pick	
			   ups. Ring to book.

Tuesday 17th July	 Visit The Cotswold Wildlife Park & Gardens-  exhibits over 260 different species of animals and is the		
			   largest privately owned zoological collection in the UK (by species) The park is set in 160 acres of 		
			   well-maintained landscaped parkland and gardens – an enjoyable day out. Travel only £10.00.

			   (Entrance: Adults £16.00, - Over 65 and 3-16 yrs £9.50).

Sunday 22nd July	 A day out in sunny Eastbourne - get your buckets and spades out! On the seafront are Victorian hotels, 		
			   the 19th-century Eastbourne Pier and a 1930s bandstand. Towner Art Gallery includes modern British 		
			   works. £20.00

Monday 23rd July	 Asda in MK1 Shopping, also M&S, H&M, Primark etc £4.00

Thursday 26th July	 Westcroft Shopping* Morrisons, Boots, Aldi etc free with bus pass. Departs Winslow 9.30am, village pick 	
			   ups. Ring to book.

Tuesday 31st July	  Thame Market – shop and lunch, nice day out. £5.00

Thursday 2nd August	 Local lunch at The Carpenters Arms, Stewkley. Good menu - home cooked food and a friendly 			 
			   atmosphere. £4.00 travel.

Tuesday 7th August	 Buckingham Bus – 1 hour town, 1 hour Tesco or 2 hours Tesco! Door to door, bus pass accepted, otherwise 	
			   only £4.50 return.

Thursday 9th August	 Westcroft Shopping* Morrisons, Boots, Aldi etc free with bus pass. Departs Winslow 9.30am, village pick 	
			   ups. Ring to book.

*Sunday 12th August	 Visit Bournemouth, enjoy 7 miles of sandy beaches, walk along the pier or enjoy the 2-mile long 		
			   Bournemouth Gardens with rock gardens, an aviary and plant species from 3 continents. Travel only 		
			   £20.00

Tuesday 14th August	 Visit Snowshill Manor in the Cotswolds. Fascinating place in an absolutely fabulous setting. Beautiful 		
			   gardens, quirky house, lovely tearooms. Only £20.00 travel and entrance, £10.00 travel for NT members.

Tuesday 21st August	 Visit Whipsnade Zoo – a great day out for all ages. You can get close up to all the animals - elephants, 		
			   tigers, giraffes, lions all well looked after. A train to take you round and plenty to do. 				  
			   Travel & entrance only £20.00.

Thursday 23rd August	 Westcroft Shopping* Morrisons, Boots, Aldi etc free with bus pass. Departs Winslow 9.30am, village pick 	
			   ups. Ring to book.

Tuesday 28th August	 Asda shopping -Stock up after the Bank Holiday! £4.00

Make shopping easy! Reduce your carbon footprint!

You can jump on the Community Bus in Winslow any Friday or Saturday morning around 9.15am to get to Aylesbury for just after 
10 o’clock – dropping off by Sainsbury’s or the bus station, then return 12.15pm depart from bus station (High St pick up too on a 
Friday) – FREE with a bus pass, otherwise only £4.50 return.

We can pick up near to your home – just ring Sue to discuss.

If you are aged between 25 and 70 years of age, and have some spare time, please consider becoming a driver for your local 
community bus. You can do as much or as little as you like, from shorter local runs to some of our longer day trips. We visit all  
kinds of places, garden centres, stately homes, shopping centres, countryside drives as well as our regular bus services, and the 
people who use the bus are a very friendly crowd!

We offer certificated training to MIDAS standard, and pay out-of-pocket expenses.

Ring Sue for more details 01296 715786



 

12July 2018



13 July 2018

 
Monday 7.30pm Furze Down School 

 

 Wednesday 7.30pm Furze Down School 
 

 Friday 9.30am Mursley Village Hall 
(Express and Strength) 

 

 Saturday 9.00am Furze Down School 
 

     

THE IRON LADY
IRONING SERVICE
01908 504080

(Mobiles: 07733 120741 & 07713 215362)

Mon-Thurs 8am-1pm

Unit 2 • Bacon House Farm • Warren Road • Little Horwood • Milton Keynes • MK17 0PS

Do you REALLY DISLIKE LAUNDRY & IRONING?
If so, we have a service to suit you.

A weeks washing? just a few shirts? or is it the entire package;  washing, drying and
ironing? You’re not alone... At The Iron Lady we offer a service thats daily, weekly,

fortnightly,  monthly or even just when it gets too much!
Make your life simpler & call us. Fast, friendly and reliable.

e: tandldec@aol.com

Washing and/or Drying Service 
Ironing Service 

Pick up or delivered to your door
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Great Horwood Village Fete 
Sat 7th July  

1 pm 
on The Green 

 

LOCAL DJ AND SINGER

SUPPORTING THIS CHARITY EVENT IN AID OF

NKURINGO
Foundation Nursery & Primary School

80s/
90s

STYLE DISCO
DRESS UP OPTIONAL

6th JULY
GREAT HORWOOD VILLAGE HALL
8.30PM – MIDNIGHT, DOORS OPEN 8.00PM
ALL TICKETS £10.00 – AVAILABLE FROM THE CROWN PUB,  
ANITA – 8A Spring Lane/ 01296 715044 OR TARA 07776464696
LICENCED BAR

FRIDAY
2018


